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Leamington and District Table Tennis Association

1 Wilson Grove

Kenilworth

Warwickshire

    CV8 2SL

11 May 2008                                                              
To all Members of the Association through their Club Secretaries

Dear Member

Annual General Meeting 
The Annual General Meeting will be held at 7.30pm on Thursday 12th une 2008 at Kenilworth Wardens Club, Glasshouse Lane, Kenilworth. (This is a day later than shown on the back of the handbook). All Association members are welcome and light refreshments will be available before the meeting. Will club secretaries please ensure that their club is represented. 

Directions to Kenilworth Wardens - From Leamington go over the A46 Kenilworth bypass roundabout. At the next roundabout (St John’s) turn right into Birches Lane.  After about a mile Kenilworth Wardens is on the right at the point where the street lighting and the 30mph limit end. It has a large yellow signboard outside.

I enclose the agenda. An electronic copy of these documents will be posted on the Association’s web site http://leamingtontt.tripod.com 
League Entries for the 2008/09 season

A pack containing entry forms for the new season will be given to all clubs at the AGM. Please ensure a representative of your club collects the pack at the meeting and return the forms by Friday 11th July 2008. The new divisions will then be set up on the basis of entries received by that date. We cannot guarantee to accept late entries as a division may have already been filled with other teams. 

Please submit your entry fees and player registration forms with your entries if you can. Otherwise please submit them before or at the Club Secretaries meeting.
The Club Secretaries meeting will be held on Thursday 11th September 2008, also at Kenilworth Wardens, and the new season will start on Monday 22nd September 2008. 

With best wishes

Yours sincerely

Estyn Williams

General Secretary
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Leamington and District Table Tennis Association

Annual General Meeting - 7.30pm Thursday 12th June 2008 

At Kenilworth Wardens Club, Glasshouse Lane, Kenilworth. 

 Agenda
1. Apologies for absence.

2. To approve the minutes of the previous AGM held on 13th June 2007 as a true record. (Copies will be posted on the Association’s web site and available at the meeting).

3. Matters arising from the above minutes.

4. To receive the annual report of the Executive Committee for 2007/08. (Copies will be posted on the Association’s web site and available at the meeting).

5. To receive the audited accounts for the financial year ending 31st May 2008 and the balance sheet.
6. Proposal by the Executive Committee: That Association rule 12d is deleted and rules 12 e and f are re-lettered accordingly. (See separate sheet for an explanation of this proposal)
7. Proposal by the Executive Committee: That Association rule 10g is replaced by:- 

“g. The Executive Committee shall impose a penalty on a team if its opponents substantiate a complaint that they were caused a wasted journey because the team failed to field any players for a match without giving, and ensuring its opponents received, adequate prior warning. The penalty shall be 5 points for a three aside match or 3 points for a two aside match and shall be in addition to and separate from any decision taken about the resulting un-played match.” (See separate sheet for an explanation of this proposal)
8. The President (or, in his absence, a Vice President) will take the chair for the election of Chairman for the coming year. The newly elected Chairman will then take the chair. 

9. Election of other officers:  a. Vice Chairman; b. General Secretary; c. Treasurer; 

d. League Secretary; e. Press Officer; f. Representative Match Secretary; g. Tournament Secretary; 

h. Competitions Secretary; i. Coaching Officer; j. County Representative; k. Headquarters Officer; 
l. Webmaster; m. Welfare Officer; n. Social Secretary.

10. Election of up to six other members of the Executive Committee.

11. Election of Auditor.

12. To announce the arrangements for the 2008/09 season and to invite clubs to register teams and submit nominations for town teams and county trials by Friday 11th July 2008.

13. Any other business.
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Leamington and District Table Tennis Association

Annual General Meeting - 7.30pm Thursday 12th June 2008 

At Kenilworth Wardens Club, Glasshouse Lane, Kenilworth. 

Explanation of the proposed rule changes

Motion 6 proposes the deletion of rule 12d which covers the Coronation Trophy and Southwell Cup. These two competitions have now been combined. There is already a separate rule allowing the Association to organise other competitions. We therefore propose to delete the existing rule and allow the new combined handicap cup to be organised under the ‘other competitions’ rule. This means that there would be no need for a further rule amendment if it was decided to return to two cup competitions at some time in the future.

Motion 7 proposes changes to clarify rule 10g which deals with the penalty if a team fails to field any players without prior notice causing its opponents a wasted journey. This causes considerable inconvenience and annoyance. The changes are:-

· The requirement is changed from ‘prior notice’ to ‘ensure its opponents receive adequate warning’. This is to make it clear that it is not enough just to leave a message and chance to luck whether it is received.

· As the points available for each match in the two aside competition are less the penalty is changed to 3 points for two aside matches. 
· The proposed rule makes clear that the penalty is for causing the wasted journey and can apply even if the match is eventually played at a later date.
